Steele PTO Meeting Minutes
December 7, 2016
Meeting called to order at 9:35 AM.

Present: Tammy Lacey, Tina Judge, Angela Cecil, Mike May and Lynnae Harmych.

President:  Tammy Lacey
· Thank you to everyone who helped sort and fill merchandise orders and those who worked pickup.

· We got a thank you from the Citizens for Amherst Schools for our support.

· Need parent volunteers to work coat rooms at Winter Formal.

Principal: Mike May

· State testing for block courses. The Guidance Department has been doing a great job.

· Saturday is Winter Formal, and there are a lot of concerts coming up.

Vice President: Sherri Kamnikar (absent)
Treasurer: Tina Judge
· Presented the budget info for the previous month
Secretary: Angela Cecil

· Made a motion to approve the reading of November’s minutes, seconded by Tina.
Committee Chairs

16th Birthday Cards: Lynnae Harmych

Color Run: OPEN
· Date is May 20.  Tammy confirmed with the color run folks and paid our deposit
· Some good suggestions for entertainment between finishing and color celebration: carnival games, bouncy house, face painters, balloon animals, raffle of some sort
Community Fundraising: Robin Newberry (absent)
· Don’t forget to link your Giant Eagle card to the Amherst Schools-Harris account so we see a benefit. 
Hospitality: Alexis Szudarek (absent)
· Next conference dinner will be February 16. Until then we’re off the hook.

· We will work with Student Council this year to share the cost and duties of a Staff Appreciation Event
Membership: Nancy Strauser (absent)
· No new members.
Merchandise: Tammy Lacey

· The gear sales have been decent so far but we still have a lot to unload. Hopefully basketball games will be lucrative. We can also donate to booster groups that ask us, saving on cash donations.
· We ordered some extras of the Once A Comet hoodies and long sleeve tees. I will make plans with Casey Wolf to set up at a few basketball games to sell these plus our old items. The overall profits from the combined apparel sale are closer to $1100, not the $1800 as previously stated last month. Math is overrated.
· Haven’t heard back from the JVS students who want some of our items to sell in their store. We offered them some of our stock at $1 over cost so they can still make a profit and we can get rid of it. The last message received was asking for 10 short sleeve and 5 long sleeve shirts, but I haven’t been able to get them to tell me which shirts they want so I can give them prices. They also asked if they can give us a PO, and I’m not sure how that would work for us. I’m working on it.
Publicity/Social Media: OPEN
· Twitter: @MLSteelePTO. Facebook: Steele PTO
New Business

· Should we revisit the scholarship guidelines now or leave them as is?
· Possible Harlem Wizards game as a fundraiser? Donkey Basketball was also suggested to me but I can’t find any donkeys that work in our area of the country. Both ideas were shot down.
· Will look into setting up a “Remind” for membership

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM.

Minutes respectfully recorded and submitted by Angela Cecil on December 7, 2016.

